Blog 3B - The rise of pre-paid green fees

Covid brought lots of change in golf industry.  One of the “strongly recommended” protocols that were in place was that all tee times should have been booked online or over the phone and pre paid.  This was obviously done to take away extra touch points between staff and golfers.  Some of the recommended protocols have already gone away while others are still being done and in some cases may stick around forever.

Pre paying for greens fees has been a bit of a hot topic in some circles as many golf courses never followed this protocol.  To be fair, many courses do not have the infrastructure to easily handle green fees being pre paid.  In spite of many golf courses not jumping on board with it, I feel that pre paid green fees at some courses is here to stay and you may find more courses moving to it in the future.

Groups that no show or show up with less players than they book for is a huge problem at public golf courses.  This costs clubs huge amounts of revenue and stops others from booking tee times that could have played.

When you buy tickets to a concert, sporting event or other similar types of events you always pay in advance for your tickets.  Refunds are not given if you change your mind about going and you would be on your own to sell or give the tickets away to others.  This includes going to outdoor events where the weather may not be ideal.  Is playing golf really much different than any of these other examples? When there are only 7 or 8 tee times an hour available, each tee time at a golf course is extremely valuable both to the course and to other golfers that may want to play.

Pre payment eliminates the no show problem and makes the experience the day of play much more smooth.  Sure, if the person booking is not wanting to pay the other players green fees arrangements have to get made amongst the group.  In this day and age, with etransfer payments so easy to do, getting paid back from the group is easy. And to be fair, if you are not willing to pre-pay for the tee time I would think it would be reasonable for the golf course to question whether you do plan to show up with all of the players that you booked for.

Absolutely golf courses should be reasonable with their refund and rain check policies if proper notice is given.  If proper notice is not given then, as with other events and activities, the golf course should not need to compensate you especially if not enough notice was given to be able to resell the tee time.

As more golf courses recognize and understand the benefits to their business by taking payment in advance, there is no question that more courses will move in this direction.  

